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established an HTML World Wide Web
page that parties can access via the
Internet at http://www.ozrkgas.com to
retrieve certain information about the
pipeline.

Ozark states that copies of the filing
are being served on Ozark’s customers
and parties to the Docket No. RP97–
197–000 proceeding.

Any person desiring to protest said
filing should file a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Section
385.211 of the Commission’s Rules and
Regulations. All such protests should be
filed on or before December 18, 1997.
Protests will be considered by the
Commission in determining the
appropriate action to be taken, but will
not serve to make protestants parties to
the proceeding. Copies of this filing are
on file with the Commission and are
available for public inspection in the
Public Reference Room.
Linwood A. Watson, Jr.,
Acting Secretary.
[FR Doc. 97–32982 Filed 12–17–97; 8:45 am]
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DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. CP94–29–003]

Paiute Pipeline Company; Notice of
Compliance Filing

December 12, 1997.
Take notice that on December 4, 1997,

Paiute Pipeline Company (Paiute)
tendered for filing as part of its FERC
Gas Tariff, Second Revised Volume No.
1–A, the following tariff sheets, to be
effective January 1, 1998.
Eighth Revised Sheet No. 10
Third Revised Sheet No. 21
Third Revised Sheet No. 63
Second Revised Sheet No. 63A
Seventh Revised Sheet No. 161

Paiute asserts that the purpose of this
filing is to comply with the
Commission’s order issued August 1,
1996 in Docket No. CP94–29–000, et al.

Paiute states that the Commission’s
order, among other things, authorized
Paiute to construct and operate certain
pipeline loop and pressure regulating
and measurement facilities, referred to
as the Lake Tahoe Area expansion
facilities. According to Paiute, the
purpose of the expansion facilities is to
expand the delivery capacity of Paiute’s
system between the Wadsworth
Junction and the terminus of the North
Tahoe Lateral to enable Paiute to deliver

an additional 10,333 Dth/d to Southwest
Gas Corporation—Northern California
and an additional 2,455 Dth/d to
Southwest Gas Corporation—Northern
Nevada at its Incline Village delivery
points. Paiute states that the
Commission’s order authorized Paiute
to recover the cost of service associated
with the expansion project by means of
an incremental rate surcharge to be
assessed to the two shippers. By its
filing, Paiute proposes to establish the
initial incremental rate and tariff sheets
be permitted to become effective on
January 1, 1998, in order to coincide
with the expected in-service date of the
expansion construction project.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
protest this filing should file on or
before January 2, 1998, a motion to
intervene or a protest with the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888
First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with the
requirements of the Commission’s Rules
of Practice and Procedure (18 CFR
385.214 and 385.211) and the
Regulations under the Natural Gas Act
(18 CFR 157.10). All protests filed with
the Commission will be considered by
it in determining the appropriate action
to be taken but will not serve to make
the protestants parties to the
proceeding. Any person wishing to
become a party to a proceeding or to
participate as a party in any hearing
therein must file a motion to intervene
in accordance with the Commission’s
Rules. Copies of this filing are on file
with the Commission and are available
for public inspection in the Public
Reference Room.
Linwood A. Watson, Jr.,
Acting Secretary.
[FR Doc. 97–32971 Filed 12–17–97; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. CP98–111–000]

Sea Robin Pipeline Company and
Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line
Corporation; Notice of Application

December 12, 1997.
Take notice that on December 3, 1997,

Sea Robin Pipeline Company (Sea
Robin), P.O. Box 2563, Birmingham,
Alabama 35202–2563, and
Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line
Corporation (Transco), P.O. Box 1396,
Houston, Texas 77251–1397, filed in
Docket No. CP98–111–000 an
abbreviated joint application pursuant
to Section 7(b) of the Natural Gas Act for

permission and approval to abandon a
transportation service for Transco
performed under Sea Robin’s Rate
Schedule X–28 which was authorized in
Docket No. CP79–433, all as more fully
set forth in the application on file with
the Commission and open to public
inspection.

Sea Robin and Transco state that Sea
Robin has provided transportation
service of up to 4,690 Mcf per day on
behalf of Transco pursuant to Sea
Robin’s Rate Schedule X–28 from
Eugene Island Block 261, offshore
Louisiana, to delivery points onshore at
Erath, Louisiana. Such service was
provided pursuant to a transportation
agreement dated October 2, 1980, which
primary term expired December 4, 1990,
and the term of the agreement extended
from year to year thereafter. Transco
states that the abandonment of this Rate
Schedule is appropriate since Transco
has not nominated gas or received
service under the agreement since
March, 1992. The abandonment of the
Rate Schedule will not require any
abandonment of facilities. Sea Robin
and Transco state that they are agreeable
to the termination effective as of the
date the Commission approves
abandonment of Rate Schedule X–28.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
make any protest with reference to said
application should on or before January
2, 1998, file with the Federal Energy
Regulatory Commission, Washington,
D.C. 20426, a motion to intervene or a
protest in accordance with the
requirements of the Commission’s Rules
of Practice and Procedure (18 CFR
385.214 or 385.211) and the Regulations
under the Natural Gas Act (18 CFR
157.10). All protests filed with the
Commission will be considered by it in
determining the appropriate action to be
taken but will not serve to make the
protestants parties to the proceeding.
Any person wishing to become a party
to a proceeding or to participate as a
party in any hearing therein must file a
motion to intervene in accordance with
the Commission’s Rules.

Take further notice that, pursuant to
the authority contained in and subject to
the jurisdiction conferred upon the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
by Sections 7 and 15 of the Natural Gas
Act and the Commission’s Rules of
Practice and Procedure, a hearing will
be held without further notice before the
Commission or its designee on this
application if no motion to intervene is
filed within the time required herein, if
the Commission on its own review of
the matter finds that permission and
approval for the proposed abandonment
are required by the public convenience
and necessity. If a motion for leave to
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intervene is timely filed, or if the
Commission on its own motion believes
that a formal hearing is required, further
notice of such hearing will be duly
given.

Under the procedure herein provided
for, unless otherwise advised, it will be
unnecessary for Sea Robin and Transco
to appear or be represented at the
hearing.
Linwood A. Watson, Jr.,
Acting Secretary.
[FR Doc. 97–32972 Filed 12–17–97; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. RP96–312–008]

Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company,
Notice of Compliance Filing

December 12, 1997.

Take notice that on December 10,
1997, Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company,
(Tennessee) tendered for filing as part of
its FERC Gas Tariff, First Revised
Volume No. 1, Sub Nineteenth Revised
Sheet No. 30.

Tennessee states that this filing is in
compliance with the Commission’s
November 25, 1997 Order in the above-
referenced docket. Tennessee Gas
Pipeline Company, 81 FERC ¶61,261
(1997) (November 25 Order).

Tennessee further states that in
accordance with the November 25
Order, Tennessee requests that this tariff
sheet be deemed effective November 1,
1997.

Any person desiring to protest this
filing should file a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Section
385.211 of the Commission’s Rules and
Regulations. All such protests must be
filed as provided in Section 154.210 of
the Commission’s Regulations. Protests
will be considered by the Commission
in determining the appropriate action to
be taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to this proceeding.
Copies of this filing are on file with the
Commission and available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room.
Linwood A. Watson, Jr.,
Acting Secretary.
[FR Doc. 97–32981 Filed 12–17–97; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. CP98–122–000]

Texas Gas Transmission Corporation;
Notice of Application

December 12, 1997.
Take notice that on December 8, 1997,

Texas Gas Transmission Corporation
(Texas Gas), P.O. Box 20008,
Owensboro, Kentucky 42304, filed an
abbreviated application in Docket No.
CP98–122–000 pursuant to section 7(b)
of the Natural Gas Act, and Part 157 of
the Commission’s Regulations for an
order granting permission and approval
to abandon by removal an existing
engine at its Slaughters Compressor
Station in Webster County, Kentucky,
all as more fully set forth in the
application on file with the Commission
and open to public inspection.

Texas Gas proposes to abandon by
removal a 41-year-old, seldom used
Ingersoll-Rand SVG engine rated at 330
horsepower. Although the total rated
horsepower for the Slaughters
Compression Station will be slightly
lower, this is of no significance because
there still exists sufficient horsepower at
the Dixie Storage Field to which the
compressor engine was dedicated that
will ensure that certificated injection
and withdrawal capacities are met.

Texas Gas states that the costs
associated with the removal of this
engine are approximately $92,900.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
make any protest with reference to said
application should on or before January
2, 1998, file with the Federal Energy
Regulatory Commission, 888 First Street
N.E., Washington, D.C. 20426, a motion
to intervene or a protest in accordance
with the requirements of the
Commission’s Rules of Practice and
Procedure (18 CFR 385.214 and
385.211) and the Regulations under the
Natural Gas Act (18 CFR 157.10). All
protests filed with the Commission will
be considered by it in determining the
appropriate action to be taken but will
not serve to make the protestants parties
to the proceeding. The Commission’s
rules require that protestors provide
copies of their protests to the party or
parties directly involved. Any person
wishing to become a party to a
proceeding or to participate as a party
in any hearing therein must file a
motion to intervene in accordance with
the Commission’s Rules.

Take further notice that, pursuant to
the authority contained in and subject to
jurisdiction conferred upon the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission by

Sections 7 and 15 of the Natural Gas Act
and the Commission’s Rules of Practice
and Procedure, a hearing will be held
without further notice before the
Commission or its designee on this
application if no motion to intervene is
filed within the time required herein, if
the Commission on its own review of
the matter finds that a grant of the
certificate is required by the public
convenience and necessity. If a motion
for leave to intervene is timely filed, or
if the Commission on its motion
believes that a formal hearing is
required, further notice of such hearing
will be duly given.

Under the procedure herein provided
for, unless otherwise advised, it will be
unnecessary for Texas Gas to appear or
be represented at the hearing.
Linwood A. Watson, Jr.,
Acting Secretary.
[FR Doc. 97–32975 Filed 12–17–97; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. RP97–490–002]

Trailblazer Pipeline Company, Notice
of Compliance Filing

December 12, 1997.
Take notice that on December 9, 1997,

Trailblazer Pipeline Company,
(Trailblazer) tendered for filing as part
of its FERC Gas Tariff, Third Revised
Volume No. 1, Second Substitute First
Revised Sheet No. 112 and Substitute
Original Sheet No. 112A, to be effective
October 1, 1997.

Trailblazer states that the purpose of
this filing is to comply with the OPR
letter order issued November 26, 1997
in Docket No. RP97–490–001, which
directed Trailblazer to file revised tariff
sheets to delete tariff language
contained in parentheses in Sections
6.3(c) and (d) of Trailblazer’s General
Terms and Conditions’ definition of
Secondary Points.

Trailblazer states that copies of the
filing have been mailed to Trailblazer’s
customers, interested state regulatory
agencies and all parties set out on the
official service list in Docket No. RP97–
490.

Any person desiring to protest said
filing should file a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Section
385.211 of the Commission’s Rules and
Regulations. All such protests must be
filed as provided in Section 154.210 of
the Commission’s Regulations. Protests
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